ASCSU Weekly Report 3/2/10
President’s Report –Dan Gearhart
Dan will be sending out an amendment to this report later in the evening. He will be finishing up on interviewing all elections candidates and submitting names for ratification at tomorrow night’s senate meeting.
Vice President’s Report – Tim Hole
· SFRB: This week we will have the first budget vote.  

· This is very exciting for SFRB.  

· This week we will also be hearing budget presentations from UTFAB and Off Campus Life. 
· Senate: If any of you are concerned that you may not be fulfilling your job to the best of your ability please talk to Kim Grubbs about scheduling some one on one time with me.
· I would be happy to give pointers and advice
· I was extremely frustrated with last week’s senate meeting.
· If you need to leave early from Senate or are unable to attend please send me an email in advance.  Also you are required to designate an associate to take your place.
· We should be having another busy meeting this week so let’s try and stay focused.
· HB 1206: Thank you to all of you who came with us to watch HB 1206 get out of committee
· TransFort: I attended a meeting with TransFort and a representative for the Ram Card office.
· The main focus of the discussion concerned using student ID’s as bus passes
· There are many concerns and hurdles to overcome before this can be put online.  At this point the earliest we can hope to be up and running is the start of the school year next year. 
· Personal Time: If you are falling behind in your classes, you are having family issues, or you area having a midlife crisis please inform your immediate supervisor and take some personal time to get your life in order. 
· GO RAMS!
Finance Report – Shannon Endres
Student Funding Board: 

· SFB no longer has funds to distribute
· Looking at possible changes to bylaws
Dates to Remember:
March 1st-5th, 2010---  Students For Holocaust Awareness: Holocaust Awareness Week
March 3rd-4th, 2010---  History Club: 45th Annual Norman F. Furniss Lecture Series
March 22nd-26th, 2010---  American Society of Landscape Architects: LA Days
Controller – Ross Jones
	ASCSU Account Status Report
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	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.00%

	Administration
	$39,800.00 
	$0.00 
	$37,263.48 
	93.60%

	Community Affairs
	$2,500.00 
	$0.00 
	2,754.49
	110.20%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	38.60%

	Environmental Affairs
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	36.50%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,901.21 
	38.70%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,700.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,430 
	20.80%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$9,524.65 
	41.40%

	Senate
	$1,725.32 
	$0.00 
	$206.72 
	12.00%

	Student Services
	$29,000.00 
	$150.00 
	$22,352.56 
	77.10%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$89.56 
	9.00%

	Ram Ride
	$87,319.00 
	$0.00 
	$55,333.18 
	66.90%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$220,044.32 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$3,233.60 
	 

	 
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$141,941.32 
	 

	  
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$78,103.00 
	64.50%

	
	
	
	

	  
	Account Balance
	$81,336.60  
	 

	
	
	
	


Chief of Staff –Tim Sellers
Meetings: 

· I am going to Texas with the Engineering College Council Thursday morning and will not be in the office for the rest of the week.

· If you’re going to miss a meeting please let me know ahead of time.

· Keep up the good work everyone.

General:
· I am putting together the slide show that will run on the ASCSU office TV. If you have anything such as dates that need to be on the calendar, advertisements for events, general announcements etc. just email them my way and I’ll get them up.
· I need 20-50 word descriptions of everyone’s job within ASCSU in plain, friendly, and easy to read terms. Please send them ASAP!
· Talk to your friends about open ASCSU positions!
· Assistant Director of Academics
· Assistant Director of Diversity and Outreach
· Assistant Director of RamRide

· Assistant Director of Marketing
· We need to be actively recruiting for all positions. If you know anyone who is interested direct them toward our Recruiting Coordinator, Stephanie Schingeck. You can find her card at the front desk.
· Directors, remember to send me a post-program report no later than one week after any program or event you or your department puts on. 
· Remember that you are primarily a student. Study hard!
Dates to Remember
Directors’ reports due every Monday at noon.

Elections Manager –Kevin Robinson

· As you all know, to avoid any questions of process, Dan is selecting new candidates for the Elections Committee. I am in no way involved in that selection process, so questions should go to Dan. It’s really important that we get the committee off to a good start so they can get up to speed on all the rules, so please, Senate, lets get these folks ratified. Dan will come up with the final list before Senate on Wednesday.

· Next week is the final week before Spring break – that means there’ll be a lot of things happening with elections, including Orientation sessions, finishing up paperwork, etc.

Dates to remember:

Monday, March 8th, 5:30PM: Senator Orientation Session #1 @ Spring Creek Room

Tuesday, March 9th, 4:00PM: Senator Orientation Session #2 @ East Atrium Room

Wednesday, March 10th, 11:00AM: Senator Orientation Session #3 @ LSC 227

Wednesday, March 10th, 11:00AM: President/Vice-President Orientation Session #1 @ East Atrium Room

Friday, March 12th, 3:00PM: President/Vice-President Orientation Session #2 @ East Atrium Room

Friday, March 12th, 3:00PM: Deadline for filing intent to run form.

Monday, March 22nd, 8:00AM: Campaigning Starts

Wednesday, March 26th, Noon: Plaza Debate

Wednesday, March 31st, 7:00PM: Theatre Debate 

March 5,6,7: Voting

March 7th, 8:00PM: Announcement of results

March 7th-17th: 10-day appeals period

Academics –Ryan Morrison
Community Affairs –Courtney Sullivan
· Ranked Voting

· Assistant Director Ives will be handling all the work relating to this issue. This will include going to bi-weekly meetings and reaching out to various student organizations. 

· Census 2010

· It is important to fill out the Census!!! So when it comes in mid-March, please take a few minutes to fill it out.

· The legislation that was introduced last week is now in the External Affairs committee and will be brought to Senate for a vote this week. I will be attending External Affairs tonight to weigh in on the legislation. 

· The specific spin that Community Affairs will be taking in this campaign is to educate students about the importance of filling it out and that you are not at risk to be cited for 3Unrelated if you are violating and fill out the Census honestly. Those at the Census Bureau will not be providing any of this information to the City of Fort Collins.

· Three Unrelated

· Work Session coming up at the end of April discussing adding Extra Occupancy Rentals (EORH) as an addition use to the Neighborhood Conservation Medium Density (NCM) Zones. 

· For any additional information, contact me. We will not be focusing on this as a department until after the rally at the capital for higher education.

· Assistant Director Mahoney will be leading the efforts on this issue this semester. Associate Director Barrell will be assisting him. 

· I will be working on formulating ASCSU’s position on EORH in the NCM zones and will be working with Senate. If there are any Senators willing to write legislation regarding this issue, please contact me.

· Elections

· Vote CSU! will become more of a focus of Community Affairs this semester. I will be working with Assistant Director Ives this week on how that will look.

· Elections matter.

· Housing Fair

· March 10th, 2010

· Associate Director Barrell is organizing the table that ASCSU will have at this year’s housing fair. The Census and Occupancy Disclosure forms will be the theme of our table. 

· The overarching theme will be “Going Retro” this year. 

· We are currently looking for people willing to participate on behalf of ASCSU during the day. Please sign up or email me if you would like to help out.

· City Council

· Meeting with Ben Manvel this week at 8am on Wednesday. Assistant Director Ives will be attending.

· Wade Troxell has responded and I will be meeting with him later this week as well; still working out specifics.

· Still waiting for responses from the rest of them.

· City Council Round Table

· The current date is set for April 26th; however, we are looking at the potential to move that to April 22nd. 

· Next week’s report will give more specifics

Important Dates:

3/10 – Housing Fair

3/15 – Census mailed out

4/1 – Census due!

4/27 – Council Work Session regarding EORH in NCM zones
Diversity & Outreach –Adday Naoum
· Student voice survey going out this week.

· Info board about cultural/resource centers will be put together this week.

· Presentation at this weeks senate regarding info about cultural/resource centers and how to direct students to the right place.

· Regular meetings with cultural/resource centers throughout the semester to team up with them and build solid relationships.

· Still looking for another assistant director so if anyone knows anyone who is interested please direct them to me or Stephanie.

Dates to Remember

Mar. 3- march on the capitol

Environmental Affairs –Sam Silberstein
· Off Campus Recycling – We have received some numbers on costs of pick up and bins.  We have also done research on implementing a city wide ordinance (law?) that would require all apartment complexes and certain business buildings to recycle.

· The date for Bike to School Day has been picked – Thursday April 29th.

· Everything else we are doing is the same from the last few weeks and there are no major updates that people need to know about.

· We still need people to help out with the CSU Composting program.  Volunteers would be mixing compost out at the foothills campus for less than an hour a week.  The more people we get to volunteer, the less frequent each volunteer would have to go out.  If you are interested or know of someone who would be willing to help out please contact Carlos Fernandez at ascsu_environmental_affairs@Mail.Colostate.edu .
Leadership Development – Jerek Justus
· We are working hard to continue finding guest presenters for our professional development sessions. If you know someone who would be interested in facilitating please contact LD at Leadership@colostate.edu. Our continued thanks goes to Pam for her support and expertise in this process. 

· Mentor Bowling Night was a lot of fun this weekend, despite an unexpected yet effective transition into Mentor Laser Tag night! Thank you Jordan VB, Kevin R., Tim Hole, Sam S., Jesse J, Brent B, Matt W, and Nellie P for coming out on Saturday. Our next mentor-mentee outing is going to be a Movie Night next Tuesday, March 9th with more details to come. If you haven't contacted your mentee yet, please do so. If you're not planning on contacting your mentee, please contact LD so we can reassign them.

Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Worthington
· HB 1206 – Our BoG bill passed the House Education committee 7-5-1 last Thursday. After a very strenuous debate, HB 1206 passed 2nd Reading by a very close vote on Tuesday March 2nd. I’m confident the bill will pass the House Wednesday March 3rd. It’s now onto the Senate!
· I AM HIGHER EDUCATION – March is tomorrow (March 3rd). The ASC is STILL looking for students interested in volunteering for the march on March 3rd. In order to volunteer you need to attend a meeting at 10am on March 3rd at the Tivoli Student Union. Volunteers will receive a free T-shirt.  Let me know if you are interested. If you would like to go to the rally and still have not found transportation, there will be some cars leaving from the office tomorrow morning.
· Other Bills – This is a list of the other bills that we are tracking. If Senate wants to take a stance or if you want any other information on these bills please ask me.

· HB 1054- Higher Ed Safety Protocols Presentation
· HB 1119- SMART Government Act 

· HB 1126- Priority Based Budgeting For Co 

· SB 003- Higher Ed Flexibility
· SB 29- Create efficiencies in state/local gov

· SB 64-Inst. Apply for COF for students
· SB 108-Higher Ed Core Courses
Dates to remember:
March 3rd – HB 1206 Third Reading
March 3rd – “I Am Higher Education” March on the Capitol
 

Marketing –Sarah Cole
General:
· Marketing is working with the following departments: 

· RamRide, New Operating System Campaign

· Student Services, CSU Serves Saturday 

· Academics, Textbook Exchange

· Legislative Affairs, Higher Education

· Environmental Affairs, Green Grants

· ASCSU Review Committee, Student Voice Survey 

· Elections Committee, Spring Elections Campaign

· Recruitment, Pamphlet 

Website

· Andrew has meet with Steve R. and has been told that the current textbook exchange code can’t be hosted on CSU servers because of current software on CSU machines. Therefore, code is being rewritten in a different format and may take some time. Previous web coordinators have had the same problem. 

· ASCSU website has been setup on a testing domain, so changes can be made before moving redesigned website to current domain. The ASCSU website in the process of being re-designed and updated. 

· Leslie Hilbert, Director of Web Communications, has agreed to come speak with ASCSU on how we can improve and recreate our website. We will be scheduling an appointment with her and if you’d like to be included please email the marketing department with times that would work for you.

Handbook

· Greg Harmon is continuing on selling ad space and doing an excellent job. If you know of any businesses that would be interested in buying space, please contact Greg at 720-435-5655.
RamRide –Eric Berlinberg
General:
· New training videos will be ready next week.
· Working with Marketing to create a comprehensive RamRide marketing campaign. Will include: Posters in bars and businesses (how to use RamRide), table tents in dorms and LSC (how to volunteer), RamLink org site setup, new “exclusive” dispatch office upgrade tshirts, TV in ASCSU advertisements, TV in Sunken Lounge ads, Plaza marquee, bracelets with our # on them, etc. Should be a good way to get out some marketing about the success of our computer program.
· Lots of stuff in the works from ideas from SRPU. More info to come.
Donations: 


· Solidified for the entire semester.
Volunteers:
· Volunteers can now check if they have signed up for a night by going to our website, and clicking on the night they thought they signed up for, then clicking on ‘Check to see if I have signed up for this night’ link. Their first name and last initial are displayed on the website.
Data:
· Last Weekend 


· Still don’t have a comprehensive data report system. Worked with the PC-Dispatch programmer on Friday, and he will be contacting me this week to finalize items to program.
· This Weekend: We are fully staffed for this weekend
· Thursday 3/4/2010:   (Individuals) fully staffed
· Friday 3/5/2010:       (APO) fully staffed
· Saturday 3/6/2010:   (Kappa Sigma) fully staffed
Dates to Remember:

RamRide Open House – TBD, but look for details in the near future!

RamRide does not operate – 3/11 – 3/13, 3/18 – 3/20

RamRide begins operating – 3/25
Student Services – April Ragland 
· This Saturday is CSU Serves. We are volunteering at Respite care. Respite Care is a place for children with developmental disabilities. I’m guessing that we will be doing some sort of upkeep. We will be meeting downstairs by the transit center and transportation is provided. We will be feeding all volunteers Qduba breakfast burritos. Please email Student Services if you are interested in helping. studentservices@ascsu.colostate.edu
· Assistant Director Sara Shepler will be forming a committee for IBall. If you are interested in helping send her an email through the student services email. 
Dates to Remember

March 6th- CSU Serves

April 5th, 6th, 7th- Voting for For-Ever-Green T shirts in Spring election

May 7th- IBall

May 9th-14th- Finals week (SMILE project)

Judicial Report – Jake McMahon
· WEEKLY MEETING.  Our meeting last week did not take place, but we’ll be back this Wednesday, March 3rd.  This semester, our meetings are in Room 232 of the Lory Student Center on Wednesdays at 2 p.m.  Remember, nearly all parts of these meetings are open to the public. If you are interested in checking it out, come talk to a member of the Court. 
· ALL UNIVERSITY HEARING BOARD.  Last week, we met as a group to review basic hearing procedures.  We’ll be meeting again this Thursday to conduct a mock hearing.  The week before break will be spent hearing reports from members who attended conferences in Florida and Missouri. 

· WEBSITE UPDATE. In case you missed it last week, check out the new justice profiles, updated Constitution, Court bylaws, and ASCSU case history at: http://www.ascsu.colostate.edu/supremecourt.aspx 
· MENTOR PROGRAM. I know several justices are participating as mentors for this year’s Ram Leadership Team.  Keep up the good work and thanks to the Leadership/Development Department. 

SENATE REPORTS

Liaison for Graduate and Professional Affairs – Seth Anthony

· Office Hours:

·  I’ve changed my Friday office hours – they’re now 1-3 p.m. My Monday (9-11 a.m.) and Wednesday (10-11 a.m.) office hours remain unchanged. However, I will miss my Wednesday office hours this week.
· Activities:
· An excellent meeting was had with Steve Blom (CSU Health Network Executive Director), Raydean Canfield (Insurance Administrator), and Paul Mayo (Senior VP of Summit America) last Thursday regarding the student health insurance plan. I’ll have more specific details by Wednesday’s Senate meeting to report, but the top-level changes to the plan will include raising the deductible from $250 to $500, expanding the prescription benefit from $250 to $500, and including birth control within the prescription benefit. The annual cost for the plan as a whole will likely only go up by about $50. 
· The statewide grad student day at the legislature will likely be the last week of March; at least four of the six Colorado campuses with substantial grad student populations will be sending members.
· Still working with Mike Ellis regarding an “opt-in” option for the ASCSU student fee (and possibly other fee areas) for students enrolled in less than 6 credit hours. So far, no legal issues – making this happen will primarily be an administrative challenge.
· Met with SCAVMA (the DVM student group) on Thursday; they’re very excited about being better connected with the GSC and ASCSU. Look to see some vet students around in the not-too-distant future. My next trick will be to see if we can somehow get MBA students in the loop.
· Work continues on legislation regarding financial support for college councils; see me if I haven’t already been bugging you and/or your college council about it.
· Graduate Student Council update:

· Membership: 8 out of 8 colleges represented (100%); 25/57 programs represented (44%); 3 of 6 grad student senator seats filled (50%).

Jack Becker, Senator, College of Liberal Arts

External Committee, Parking Services Committee, Conflict Resolution

· This week I will be out of the office from Wednesday to Friday. Likewise I will not be in Senate or Office hours those days. I will instruct an Associate to vote for me.

· Kellen and I have been working on compiling Senate information to update the website. Should have that done in a week or two.

· If any person, any person at all, has a question they would like answered for a keypad vote which will happen March 10th please let me know. I will be making a survey to both demonstrate this keypad system to the Senate and ASCSU and to answer questions people have. 

Weekly Report 3/1/2010

Eric B.D. Whittington, Associate Senator, College of Liberal Arts & Chair, External Affairs Committee

· Honor Pledge: I completed a Student Voice Survey to address Academic Integrity and for the Honor Pledge.  I met with Elaine Green, Director: Academic Integrity – TILT, Assistant Director: Conflict Resolution and Student Conduct Services; and, David McKlefresh,  Executive Director, Vice President for Student Affairs to review the format and structure of the survey to obtain a good response and feedback. 

· Completed revision to Resolution #3925 and discharged from the External Affairs Committee.

· Reviewing Resolution #3927 at the External Affairs Committee.

· Created a draft for a Welcome Package for new members to ASCSU to include all the necessary tools (Senate log in and passwords, senate shared drive “U”, in order to become proficient in their roles and ASCSU members.

· Created agenda for Senate Caucus and sign-up sheet for members that include title, committees, office hours, etc.
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